

## **Ahuroa Hall Advisory Committee Meeting**

**Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> July 2014**

**Meeting Opened at 7.30pm**

**Present:** Jo Bullock, Christine Bullock, Dan Berger, Melinda Bennett, Claire Bennett

**Apologies:** Rob Gibson, David Thatcher, Adrienne O'Brien

### **General Business**

Melinda moved that the previous minutes were a true and accurate record, seconded by Dan, all in favour.

Rob to report back about account auditing next meeting, as he is absent this evening.

With regard to account signatories, Melinda gave the form to Christine to fill in, and take to the bank with ID, and one has been given to Rob as well.

A date for the Christmas pot luck dinner was discussed; it will be held on the 29<sup>th</sup> November.

With regard to the fence, Jo tabled the fence proposal powerpoint printout, and outlined options. Dan provided some ballpark figures, to be followed up. There was some discussion about using a tradesperson versus volunteer community labour. Melinda moved that the Hall Committee spend up to \$2500 towards the cost of the fence, seconded by Claire, all in favour.

Playgroup is to contribute financially towards the fence in order to meet their requirements, and possibly provide labour. Jo is to get some quotes for materials; Melinda strongly recommended getting a spring loaded gate. Dan is to provide his contact with Jo's details and ask him to liase with her regarding a firm quote and possibly providing labour.

Melinda outlined an idea regarding the \$8000 worth of kitchen appliances won by the school in the Parmco competition last year; namely to donate 2 x ovens, 2 x rangehoods, 1 x dishwasher to the hall with the understanding that the school can use the kitchen for Food Technology teaching etc. Melinda still has to run this proposal by the school Board of Trustees. Also, Melinda asked if the Hall Committee would fund a lockable cupboard in the back room for school supplies; she will get some quotes. Also the existing oven would be relocated to the school house. The committee were in agreement with this.

There was some discussion around the wood finish, paint colours of the tongue and groove panelling on the hall walls; to be continued.

Jo is to ask Ross if he wants to complete the playgroup cupboard shelving; if not she will endeavour find someone else to do it.

The next meeting will be held on **Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> August 2014 at 7.30pm**, largely to progress the fence developments as quickly as possible.

**Meeting closed at 8.30pm**